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Dear Chair Lively, Vice-Chair Gamba, Vice-Chair Levy, and Members of the House 

Committee on Climate, Energy, and Environment, 

 

I am writing to express my support for House Bill 2961, which aims to increase the 

required electrical service capacity for electric vehicle (EV) charging in new 

commercial, multifamily, and mixed-use buildings. It is important to support 

sustainable transportation and ensure a cleaner environment for our youth. By 

expanding access to EV charging stations, we can encourage more residents to 

adopt electric vehicles, thereby reducing our reliance on fossil fuels and improving air 

quality. This initiative aligns with Oregon's environmental goals and addresses the 

practical needs of EV owners. We need electric transportation to be more accessible 

and convenient. Please do not support putting profit from fossil fuels ahead of a clean 

planet for our children. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Dawn 'Ilene' Vargas 

 

541-601-7642 


